
 

January 14, 2022 

 The Board of County Commissioners met at 8:30 a.m., January 14, 2022 in a special meeting.  The advance public 

notice of the meeting was posted at 10:33 a.m., January 11, 2022 in prominent view in the office of the County Clerk, the 

office of the County Commissioners, the first-floor bulletin board in the Garfield County Courthouse, and the outside Bulletin 

Board, Enid, Oklahoma.  Present:  James Simunek, Vice-Chairman; Reese Wedel, Member and Lorraine Legere, Garfield 

County Clerk, Secretary.  Absent: Marc Bolz, Chairman. 

The Vice-Chairman lead the Commissioners meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Wedel moved to approve and sign the following Payroll Claims for the Month of January 2022 which are on file in the 

County Clerk’s Office: 

 WARRANT#   PURPOSE       AMOUNT 

 GENERAL 
 2298-2554 Total Payment for County Share of Benefits       $216,164.15 
  Deferred Comp, Insurance, Retirement and FICA Tax 
  
Aye: Simunek and Wedel, Nay:  None. 

 With no further business to come before the Board, Wedel made the motion for the Board to adjourn to meet January 

18, 2022.  Aye:  Simunek and Wedel, Nay:  None. 

  

 

************************************************** 

 


